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Newsletter of Lake Yosemite Sailing Association                                            July 2013 

If you missed our Open House & Shrimp Feed this year, you missed a great time!  Sailboat 
rides, a delicious feast, and great company made it an afternoon to remember. Thanks to all 

who attended and helped us reach out to our community to showcase our club. Pictured 
above is Darrell &Linda  Sorensen and their family. 
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Lake Yosemite 

Sailing Association 

P.O. Box 3994 

Merced, CA 95340 

Commodore: Mike Strealy 

(209) 485-4961 

mstrealy@sbcglobal.net 

Vice Commodore:  Suzanne Johnson 

wannie1957@yahoo.com 

Past Commodore: Thom Grimaldi 

(209) 384-3439 

thomagrim@sbcglobal.net 

Secretary: Ed Dietz 

(209) 628-8249 

eddietz42@yahoo.com 

Treasurer: Diane Sousa 

(209) 723-1832 

dsousa@smithandstappcpas.com 

Port Captain: Tim Harden 

(209) 383-2631 

timharden5820@comcast.net 

House Captain: Jay Sousa 

(209) 617-1384 

jay.sousa@sbcglobal.net   

Cruise/Social Captain: Kathi Fournier 

(209) 947-3722 

kathi6280@yahoo.com 

Racing Captain: Darrell Sorensen 

(559) 665-2690 

sorensenwoodcraft@gmail.com 

 

Submissions: 

Deadline is the 22nd of each month. 

Submit to Ed Dietz (eddietz42@yahoo.com) 

Elizabeth Dietz, Editor 

Commodore 

Mike Strealy 

Looking around on a typical Thursday night race I 
have to say that I am surprised at the number of our 
sailors that do not wear pfd’s. 

Perhaps the fact that we sail on a small lake where 
you can see every shore gives us a sense that nothing 
bad can happen. Well it can and will eventually. What 
would happen if a crewperson went overboard on 
your boat? Or the skipper? How fast can you get back 
to them? What if they are injured? It would be a 
whole lot better if you knew that they would be bob-
bing along with their pfd when you did get back to 
them, wouldn’t it? 

Not to bum everyone out but I was looking up some 
stats on Cal Boating’s website and of the 160 people 
that drowned in boating accidents, 121 of them were 
not wearing a pfd. 

I hope that the mention of this makes everyone think 
a little more about safety, and I hope that many more 
of you are wearing a pfd during the next race. 

Switching gears to a better topic, I want to congratu-
late the entire LYSA on putting together one of the 
best Shrimp Feeds we have ever held. You can read 
about the event elsewhere in this newsletter but great 
job everyone! 

On a final note this month, if you have any photos you 
have taken sailing recently and would like to share 
them on the website or newsletter, feel free to email 
them to myself or Ed Dietz. 

Until next month . . . 
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Secretary 

Ed Dietz 

Membership Meeting: 06/11/2013, 7:02-
7:59PM 
Attendance: 19 
Minutes: Secretary read the minutes from 
the 5/14/2013 membership and board 
minutes. 
 
Reports – Actions – Discussions: 
Commodore, Mike Strealy... no news to 
report. 
Vice Commodore, Suzanne Johnson... 
need raffle donations or cash- contact Su-
zanne, Peggy, or Ion. 
Past Commodore, Thom Grimaldi... re-
quested volunteers to help with the Open 
House – Shrimp Feed. 
Treasurer, Diane Sousa... absent. 
House Captain, Jay Sousa... absent. 
Port Captain, Tim Harden... absent. The 
commodore reported that the marina gate 
needs to remain locked except on Thursday 
race nights when a lot of people are entering 
and exiting. 
Cruise & Social Captain, Kathi Four-
nier... social activities are planned for the 4th 
of July. 
Race Captain, Darrell Sorensen... 

Lipton Cup Race: deadline for applicants 
is 6/20/2013. Three boats have applied. 

Dick Gardner Memorial Regatta: First 
race scheduled for 6/22/2013. Second race is 
7/20/2013. 

Secretary, Ed Dietz... read minutes 
from previous meetings. 
Jr. Sail Camp Committee, Matt Leof-
fler... 

There will be four one-week camps this 
summer. 

Donations for a full or partial scholar-
ships are requested. 
 
Old Business: none. 
 
New Business: Dennis Wainwright re-
quested that centerboard boats not be started 

on the second starte because they are smaller 
and hard to see by the non-spinnaker boats 
of the third start. After discussion it was de-
cided that a possible solution would be to 
run each boat class on a different course and 
see how that worked (closed). 
 
Board Minutes: 6/11/2013, 8:08-8:56PM 
Attendance: 6 
Minutes: The board approved the minutes 
from 5/14/2013, which were presented at the 
membership meeting. 
 
Reports – Actions – Discussions: Please 
refer to the minutes from the membership 
meeting. 
 
Old Business: 

Dinghy Dry Storage on Side Yard: Ta-
bled. (Open – Thom Grimaldi) 

Clubhouse Usage & Procedures Project: 
Tabled. (Open – Jay Sousa) 

Guidelines for Advertising & Promoting: 
Tabled. (Open – Jay Sousa) 

Sea Scout Sponsorship Project: Tabled. 
(Open – Board) 

New Membership Application: Tabled 
(Open – Mike Strealy) 

Tree Stump Removal: The board agreed 
to limit costs to $300. (Open – Thom Gri-
maldi) 
 
New Business: 

Dock/County Issue: Resolved with coun-
ty Parks & Recs Dept. (Closed – Mike 
Strealy) 

Radio Station LYSA Interview (KYOS 
1480): Assigned to Ed Dietz. (Closed) 

LYSA Stickers: Purchase 4 inch LYSA 
stickers to sell to members for $4.00. (MSP 
– Board Project – Open) 
Adjourned: 8:50PM 
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LYSA announces sign-ups for 2013 Junior Summer Sail Camp 

Offering Four Sessions: July 8-12, July 15-19, July 22-26, July 29– August 2. 

Mini-camper sessions are from 9am-1pm. Basic/Advanced sessions are from 9am-4pm. 

Registration Fee: $125.00 for Mini-campers and $180.00 for Basic/Advanced 

Ask us about our scholarship program and member discount! 

Multiple siblings and/or multiple week sign-ups will receive a 15% discount off total price of 

camp. 

For more information contact Brigitte or Matt at (209) 357-7049. 

Come Sail With Us! 

2013 Dick Gardner 

One Design Series 

 

July 20 

August 17 

September 7 

 

Low Entry Fees 

Non LYSA Members Welcome 

Variety of Courses 

Registration 1-2 PM 

Racing Starts at 3 PM 

See LYSA Website for More 

 Information and NOR 
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Race Captain 

Darrell Sorensen 

Wind has been plentiful in June, except for 
the Jack & Jill race where only 3 of the doz-
en entered drifted to the first mark.  It was 
called a race at that point with Rachel Had-
ley and crew Steve Leonard declared win-
ners.  With the positive response we have 
had on the race, it will definitely be on the 
calendar for next year. 

The Dick Gardner One Design Series kicked 
off on June 22nd. Turnout was a bit light 
due to other conflicts.  We did have fleets of 
Lasers & Multi-hulls.  Thom Grimaldi 
showed the way with his Hobie, even show-
ing off a bit with one hull way up in the air as 
he crossed the finish line. Casey Leoffler 
edged out jimmy Schriber in a  close fought 
battle in the Lasers.  Special guest was June 
Gardner, the widow of Dick Gardner. She 
was accompanied by her two sons.  The next 
race is Saturday, July 20th. I know we will 
have a fleet of Windmills, with at least 2 out 
of town boats to add to our own Windmill 
Fleet.  I wouldn't be surprised to see Bob 
Gardner, Dick’s son, in one of the Wind-
mills. 

The Lipton Challenge Cup almost came off, 
but due to the drowning after the Ditch Run 
of a close friend of one of the entrants and a 
conflicting memorial on the date of the race, 
it left us with only two entries. Three are 
needed to have the race. There were two 
more who wanted to enter, but did not meet 
the boat requirements. Maybe next year. 

The first half of the Thursday Night series is 
now complete with Dave Mosher leading in 
spinnaker, Dennis Wainwright in non-
spinnaker, and Steve Leonard in the center-
board fleet. The second half always brings 
lighter winds, so those who don't care to sail 
in heavy wind and white caps, come out and 
sail the second half. We will have a break on 
the 4th of July and start racing again on July 
11th. 

See you at the lake... 

Our new and improved clubhouse got a 
proper break in with a huge turnout for our 
annual shrimp feed at the end of June. It 
was a great event as over 230 people enjoyed 
some great shrimp, music, raffle and awe-
some camaraderie! A new feature this year 
was a dessert auction, in which the proceeds 
went to Sail Camp, our kids learn to sail pro-
gram. Apparently LYSA has some pretty 
amazing pastry chefs because a lot of money 
was raised for the program. A big thank-you 
to all of the club members that helped make 
this event a great success! 

We have had a lot of people reserve the club-
house for private functions so far this year 
and if you would like to get on the calendar 
for an event please check out the LYSA cal-
endar at the clubs website to make sure that 
it is available then E Mail me at 
jay.sousa@sbcglobal.net and I will add you 
to the calendar. Please remember that the 
clubhouse is available for members only to 
reserve and that member must be at the 
function the whole time. Also, you are re-
sponsible for bringing your own paper prod-
ucts (with the exception of Toilet paper and 
paper towels). Please remember to leave the 
house clean after your event, this includes 
washing, drying and placing dishes, pots Etc. 
back where they came from. With our sailing 
season approaching the halfway mark I 
would like to encourage all members to 
come out sail, and use your beautiful facility! 

House Captain 

Jay Sousa 

For Laughs:  An old sea captain was sitting on a bench 
near the wharf when a young man walked up and sat 

down. The young man had spiked hair and each spike was 
a different color.... green, red, orange, blue, and yellow. 

After a while the young man noticed that the captain was 
staring at him. 

"What's the matter old timer, never done anything wild 
in your life?” 

The old captain replied, "Got drunk once and married a 
parrot. I was just wondering if you were my son!" 
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INTERESTED IN CREWING? 
Crew needed for Thursday races. Experience de-
sired but, not necessary. Must be agile and mod-
erately strong. Potential for Regattas at other 
clubs this Summer and on San Francisco Bay 
next Winter. Steve Leonard, 209 722 8554, 
SLBIKSRF@SBCGLOBAL.NET. 
 
1981 MACGREGOR SAILBOAT 
22 Foot, extra sails and trailer, $3400. OBO. 
Tom Collins. 209-402-3277 
 
15ft AMF/SEARS GAFF RIGGED SAIL 
BOAT 
Good looking boat with current registration, ugly 
trailer and decent sails. It is molded plastic and 
foam filled with a good sized cockpit. Really easy 
and fun to sail. $300 Contact Conrad: 209-564-
2958 
 
1967 VENTURE 23' - swing keel - self tacking 
jib -pop top above cabin;  new electric motor 50 
lb thrust with battery -new bottom paint 
Price $2000 or OBO Contact Gary Davis cell 
209-261-7799 or e-mail gdrun26@aol.com 
 
14 FT. AMF ALCORT FORCE 5 - Complete 
with two sails, Harken blocks, new lines, out-
haul, Cunningham, boom vang, good dagger 
board, rudder, and tell tail. Hull has seen some 
action. Hull damage where nose hits trailer 
bumper. I’ll throw in a bottle of antioxidiser. 
New thwart seat, new splash coaming and V 
cleats, new self bailer. Trailer: New bearings and 
new tires. Request pictures via email. Books out 
with trailer about $1,400. Extra accessories also 
available. All reasonable offers considered. 
Contact T.C. “Terry” Malang at  559-297-1115 or 
via email at tcnbabe@comcast.net 

Want to be more active in 

LYSA? 

Come to our membership meetings! 

2nd Tuesday of every month, at 7PM 

Know what is going on 

Contribute new ideas 

Participate in projects 

Enjoy socializing with other members 
at pre-meeting potluck 

 

Next Meeting: July 9, 2013, 7PM 

OPEN HOUSE PHOTOS 

Check them out online at LakeYosemiteSailing.org 
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Same Day 

Service 

Richard Golub 
Merced Area  

209 -722 -5341  

Mike Strealy 
Turlock Area  

209 -667 -9500  

Carpet - Upholstery - Rugs - RV - Stain Removal - Odor Control - Repairs 

Free Estimates 

Have a boat to sell?  

Need crew?  

Looking to crew?  

Advertise in Light Air’s classifieds column! 

Send submissions to 

eddietz42@yahoo.com 

with “LYSA Classifieds” in the subject line. 

July 2013 

7/4 4th of July Potluck BBQ & Fun Sail 

7/6 High Sierra Regatta 

7/9 Membership Meeting 

7/20 Dick Gardner Series, Race 2 

7/27—8/2 Delta Doo Dah 

 

August 2013 

7/27– 8/2 Delta Doo Dah 

8/13 Club Meeting 

8/17 Dick Gardner Series, Race 3 

8/23– 8/25 Huntington Lake Cruise 

 

 


